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SW ID 84-UP-09 and -10 Wabash River Station May Semi-annual sampling event –
June 25, 2024
Document VFC # Pending
Wabash River Station South Ash Pond Closure and Wabash River Station North Ash
Pond
West Terra Haute, Vigo County
SW Program ID 84-UP-09 & 84-UP-10
 
Dear Ms. Warren:
 

On June 25, 2024, we received the SW ID 84-UP-09 and -10 Wabash River
Station May Semi-annual sampling event (email) from you. We offer the following
comments.

 
The email documents that due to the weather the facility was unable to sample all

the groundwater monitoring wells for both the North Ash Pond (NAP) and South Ash
Pond (SAP) during the May 2024 sampling event. The facility was unable to sample
the wells in the flood plain; therefore, the facility returned in early June 2024 and
completed sampling by June 6, 2024. As a result, the facility does not have all the
analytical data from the laboratory yet and will not be able to submit a complete
groundwater monitoring report by early July. Therefore, the facility requests to submit
a complete groundwater monitoring report for both the NAP and SAP by August 5,
2024.

 
We agree with the facility’s proposed date of August 5, 2024, for the submittal of

the complete groundwater monitoring reports for the NAP and SAP. Therefore, the
facility needs to submit the complete groundwater monitoring reports for the NAP and
SAP by end of day August 5, 2024.

 
Additionally, please address all future correspondence regarding groundwater

monitoring (e.g., Corrective action, groundwater monitoring well
install/abandonments, groundwater sampling, extension requests, etc.) to me and
please carbon copy the permit manager, Lindsey Hummel on the correspondence.
This will help to ensure a timely response.

 
Thank you for your continued compliance. Please contact me if you have questions.
 
Sincerely,
 

Scott Beard
Geologist 2
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Geology Section - Permits Branch
Office of Land Quality
 
317-233-6644 • sbeard@idem.IN.gov 
______________________________________
 
Indiana Department of Environmental Management
100 N. Senate Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46204
https://www.in.gov/idem/waste/

This email and any attachments are for the use of the intended recipient(s) only.  If you are not
the intended recipient, you must not keep, use, disclose, copy, or distribute this email without
the author's prior permission.
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